
Spring Beauty Starts Now!
Bring Spring Flowering Bulbs to the 
basket in CFM. We will be planting 

on the next work day.

HEALING

Sharon Tissue Will Tissue
Dinah Washington Jeff Klingman
Gloria Enstrom Kramer Collins
Marilynn Lyndahl Susie Morgenstern
Laura Zellmer Mallory Weiss
Harry Howe Mary Helene Wagner 
Pete Johnson Kathy McCarty Schwab
Reese Levine Marilyn Norleen
Herb Wehmeyer Dorothy Lee
Jack Heidt Madison Vance
WELLNESS

Rolf Benseler  Ann Brohm
Carol Kramer  DeLane Riveness 

PEACE / COMFORT

Kitti Colucci 

MILITARY

Keep our armed forces safe and give them 
courage, hope and strength.
Brian Henson Megan Howard
Peter & Melanie Kler
THOSE WHO GRIEVE

Friends of Grace Adams. 
Friends and family of Mary Ann McCauley.
Friends and family of Ginny Ruble.

Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church
January 12, 2019

www.holyshepherd.org
Office Hours 8:30 am - 2:00 pm

Monday - Thursday
Phone 925-254-3422

TODAY January 12 - Bible & Lunch Bunch will be 
meeting at China Moon Restaurant in Moraga be-
tween 12:15 and 12:30 p.m. for a social event. Dr. 
Denny and Paula Lofstrom will be our guests.

January 16 - Thursday 9:00 a.m. Women’s 

    Bible Study, Lesson 6, CFM

January 18 Saturday 11:00 a.m. Ginny Ruble 
   Memorial Service followed by a reception in CFM.

January 19 Sunday 12 Noon Bible & Lunch Bunch, 
CFM, John 3 contact is Janine Crowe

January 20 - Monday Martin Luther King Day - 
   Office, HSCP, LARC Closed

January 22 - Wednesday 7:00 p.m. Breaking Bread 
Lecture, CFM

    Loaves & Fishes, Pittsburg

Sunday, January 12
9:30 am Congregational Worship
10:00 am Sunday School (PreK-5th Gr.)
10:30 am Coffee Fellowship (CFM) hosted by
   Sharon & Will Tissue
10:45 am KidMin Sunday School Ends
11:00 - 11:45 am Adult Ed with Denny & 
   Paula Lofstrom
11:00 am KCCL Bible Study
12:15 pm KCCL Worship
12:15 (12:30) Bible Lunch Bunch will meet at China
   Moon in Moraga for a Social Event

Monday, January 13
10:30 am AA Meeting CFM
11:00 am LARC
3:30 pm OMP

Tuesday, January 14
11:00 am LARC 
11:00 am Caregiver Coffee
11:00 am LARC
6:00 pm BSA Cub Meeting

Wednesday, January 15
10:30 am Preschool Chapel
11:00 am LARC
3:30 pm OMP

Thursday, January 16
9:00 am Women’s Bible Study CFM
10:00 am Linus Club Gregersen Hall
10:30 am Preschool Chapel
11:00 am LARC
6:00 pm Canticle Choir
7:00 pm Shepherd’s Bells

  Friday, January 17
11:00 am LARC

Saturday, January 18
11:00 am Ginny Ruble Memorial Service/Reception

Sunday, January 19
9:30 am Congregational Worship
10:00 am Sunday School (PreK-5th Gr.)
10:30 am Coffee Fellowship (CFM) 
10:45 am KidMin Sunday School Ends
11:00 - 11:45 am Adult Ed
11:00 am KCCL Bible Study
12 Noon Bible Lunch Bunch, John Chapter 3, CFM
12:15 pm KCCL Worship

I want to thank those who were able  to join 
Altar Guild in removing all of our Christmas 
decor from the church!!!!  Especially the 
strong men!!!  

We were blessed to have Joan Birke, Joy 
Chow, Juanita & Tom Gilbertson, Louise 
Harpham, Pete Johnson, Belle Lindskoog, 
Barbara & Gerry Perry, Russ Roloff & Bar-
bara Swanson.  We are always helped by 
Miss Susie & John Heidt. Thank you for 
sharing the adventure of where to store it all 
safely. Now it is all of our Holy Shepherd 
family's responsibility to keep Christmas 
 going in our hearts!!!  Has anyone seen our 
little Christmas dove?!?  Thanks be to God!!!

 Blessings, 

Elaine Nielsen 

Need someone for front office coverage 
(answer phone and greet visitors) January 22 
and 23 from 9:00 a.m. to noon. If interested, 
please contact Lisa (254-3422 or 
lgverley@gmail.com. Thank you!



Editor:  Linda Hudak, lkhudak@holyshepherd.org

Altar flowers given by Will 
and Sharon Tissue in loving 
gratitude for God’s grace.

On Saturday, January 4, 2020 we gathered to celebrate and dedi-
cate the new LARC program space. The Tom Vadnais Community 
Care room will allow us to double the number of families we serve! 
Mr. Tom Vadnais, was a long-time LARC participant, and his fami-
ly honored his love of "the LARC Ladies" and his passing with a 
wildly generous donation towards the expansion project! Many 
folks donated to our project...church members, community organi-
zations, and friends of LARC - but we never could have completed 
such an endeavor without the incredible generosity of Gina Vadnais 
and her family! We are forever grateful!

Beth Montgomery
Director

January 12` Arwin Chung
January 15 Sharon Tissue
January 17 Mark Schroeder
January 18 Cindy Kumar
January 19 Alexandria Demos

Chris Merlin


